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Strathfield Rotary Bulletin 9 August, 2023   District 9675 

President’s Message 9 August 2023 

Dear Rotarians, 

Hasn’t it been a great winter of sport! After the excitement of the Ashes, I hope 

you’re all enjoying the Women’s soccer (or as those of us from the Northern 

hemisphere say, football) World Cup – the Matildas are going along nicely and 

drawing huge crowds into the stadiums. Let’s also not forget the Diamonds 

winning the Netball World Cup and, to cap it all, our own local Wests Tigers 

spectacularly winning the coveted NRL Wooden Spoon.  

Last week we had the pleasure of presenting 

Michelle Davies and Natalie Anagnostopoulos with a 

cheque for about $20,000 towards a speech 

pathologist for Chalmers Road School. We’re always 

full of admiration for the Chalmers Road School 

team for the work they do in very difficult 

circumstances – our own Jan Barrett is herself in the 

thick of it and able to give first hand accounts of the 

challenges faced by the staff and students on a daily 

basis.  

The meeting would not have 

had the same impact without 

the presence of PP Rick 

Vosila whose initiative it was 

to run a personal marathon 

to raise the money and who, 

although travelling on 

business, was nevertheless 

able to join us virtually from 

Wagga (or wherever). 

Despite Rick looming over 

the meeting slightly 

ominously from the screen 

like Big Brother, the 

technology for the evening 
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really worked well – we had a good connection, the sound worked well and we 

were able to engage in good banter with our tracksuit-clad superman at the end 

of the line.  

The question is, can we roll this approach out successfully on a more regular basis. 

Personally, I am sceptical as to whether hybrid meetings are really the way 

forward for Club meetings on a weekly basis. Of course, during Covid, the Club 

did manage to make on-line Zoom meetings work quite well for the year or so 

when we could not practically meet face to face. It kept the Club going in difficult 

circumstances and in fact resulted in regular attendance by members who we 

hadn’t seen for a while. On the other hand, I think most agreed that the meetings 

just weren’t quite the same and the decision was rightly made to revert to the 

usual meetings in person. However, we have to recognise that there are quite a 

few members who cannot attend on a regular basis and who are highly valued and 

hybrid meetings may be a way in which these members can attend virtually. Whilst 

this may result in improved engagement with more of our members, the danger 

is that our attendance in person drops off as members prioritise the “feet up on 

the sofa” approach to the “let’s get out and have a drink with other Rotarians”. 

Nevertheless, over the coming months, I would like to try out the hybrid approach 

on an occasional basis to see how it works in practice. Let’s keep an open mind!  

This week we will have an exciting speaker – Rowanne O’Mullane from Strathfield 

Private Hospital. We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible and once 

again, we’d especially welcome anyone from the local medical community who 

may be interested. Another heads-up is that on 23 August we are planning a social 

evening out at a local restaurant, which will be a relaxed evening of pure 

fellowship. We have identified a location and we will keep you informed. 

I look forward to seeing you on Wednesday evening. 

Best wishes, 

Nicholas Hamilton-Kane 

President 

 

 

Date Event  

Wed 9 August Rowann O’Mullane – 

CEO Strathfield Private Hospital. 

Sat 12 Aug Rotary Emergency Services Community Awards 

Wed 16 August Ms Aruna Chandrala (new member job talk) 

Wed 23 August Restaurant Evening at the Quatre Cafe 

Wed 30 August Karen Pensabene – Mayor of Strathfield 

Wed 6 Sept. Tonia Barnes – Rotary District Governor 
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Other News from the club meeting –  

 Director Ying Ho – submitting an application to the District Governor for the 

Peter Smith Scholarship program  

 Bradley Ayres – attended the recent meeting of the Meriden Interact Club 

– students are going to participate in the 40 hour famine. 

 Chalmers Road School drawing of their community raffle -  raised $796 

 The Rick Vosila fundraising marathon run for Chalmers Road School raised 

$20,420 

 This week’s raffle raised $235. 

 Welcome back to Tom. We missed him while he was on holidays. Tom knows 

us all and is very much on-the-ball with not only the distribution of 

everyone’s meal, every week, but anything else club members need. 
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Message from Treasurer and PP Rod McDougall 

 

Together with Concord Rotary our club will sponsor four students at the upcoming 

RYPEN  (Rotary Youth Program of ENrichment) camp. 

The camp will be held in Royal National Park and we are seeking volunteers to 
transport the students to the camp on the afternoon of 11 August 2023. 

Specific details are attached. 

RYPEN is an outstanding Rotary program and this is a great opportunity to support 

young people from our local community, whilst enjoying a very pleasant trip 

to the camp site on the shores of Port Hacking. 
Two to three hours of your time would be required. 

A Working With Children Check is essential. 

If you are interested in assisting please give me a call to discuss. By no later than 

this coming Monday would be appreciated. 

Many thanks. 

Rod 
0416 163 090 

RYPEN.pdf 
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